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NEW YORK (S&P Global Ratings) Feb. 14, 2017S&P Global Ratings revised its  
outlook to stable from negative and assigned its 'BBB' rating to Wilkinsburg  
Borough School District, Pa.'s series 2017 general obligation (GO) bonds. At  
the same time, we affirmed our 'BBB' rating on the district's outstanding GO  
bonds. The outlook is stable. 

"Our revised outlook is based on improved certainty in the district's  
finances, supported by settlement of its teachers' union contract and  
outstanding litigation over tuition payments with charter schools," said S&P  
Global Ratings credit analyst Rahul Jain, "as well as what we expect to be the  
district's first surplus in six years in fiscal 2017 due to changes in its  
revenues and expenditures structure, which we believe it will maintain over  
the near term."  

The district's full faith and credit GO pledge secures the outstanding GO  
bonds, subject to the limitations of the Act 1 Index.  

We understand that bond proceeds will be used to refund the district's series  
2011 GO bonds for net present value savings. 

"The stable outlook reflects our opinion that the district will realize a  
significant surplus in fiscal 2017 resulting in a material improvement to the  
district's deficit fund balance levels due to increased and sustained support  
from the Commonwealth, as well as the stabilizing impact on operations from  
the partnership with Pittsburgh Public Schools," added Mr. Jain. The length of  
both the partnership and increased level of Basic Education Funding from the  
commonwealth also provide stability. We do not anticipate changing the  
district's rating over the next two years.  

If the district is able to generate surpluses consistently, supporting a  
return to positive available reserves, while maintaining enrollment at stable  
levels and experiencing improvement in local market values, we could raise the  
rating. . Conversely, if the district's expected surplus does not materialize  
in fiscal 2017, regardless of whether or not it is due to factors outside of  
the district's controlincluding unexpected onetime costs, a change in state  
aid, rapidly increasing fixed costs, or tuition increases for local charter  
schools or the partnership with Pittsburgh Public Schoolswe could lower the  
rating.  



Certain terms used in this report, particularly certain adjectives used to  
express our view on rating relevant factors, have specific meanings ascribed  
to them in our criteria, and should therefore be read in conjunction with such  
criteria. Please see Ratings Criteria at www.standardandpoors.com for further  
information. Complete ratings information is available to subscribers of  
RatingsDirect at www.globalcreditportal.com and at www.spcapitaliq.com. All  
ratings affected by this rating action can be found on the S&P Global Ratings'  
public website at www.standardandpoors.com. Use the Ratings search box located  
in the left column. 
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